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Investing in our schools 

The NSW Government is investing $7.9 billion over the next four years, continuing its program to deliver 215 new and 
upgraded schools to support communities across NSW. This is the largest investment in public education 
infrastructure in the history of NSW. 

The NSW Department of Education is committed to delivering new and upgraded schools for communities across 
NSW. The delivery of these important projects is essential to the future learning needs of our students and supports 
growth in the local economy. 

Project overview  

Kingscliff High School is being upgraded to provide new permanent teaching spaces and core facilities. The scope of 
work includes a new creative and performing arts building, new library, new senior learning environment, refurbished 
hospitality facilities and general learning spaces, and new sports pavilion. 

Progress update 

Construction activities are progressing in line with the NSW Government’s COVID-19 Guidelines. A comprehensive 
COVID-19 Safety Plan is in place for the site and the contractor will enforce strict compliance.  

Demolition of the existing staff study is now complete which will enable construction of the new library. 

Upcoming works 

• Sewer diversion works within the new library construction zone, subject to council Section 68 approval. There 
will be no interruption to sewerage provision or water supply for Kingscliff High School or neighbours. 

• In-ground civil and service works.  

• Upgrade of water main on Oxford Street: A section of Oxford Street will be closed during this work (see map 
overleaf). Traffic controllers will be in place to safely direct pedestrians and vehicles around the work site. 
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Works site plan 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

State Significant Development application 

During the public exhibition of the State Significant Development (SSD) application, the Department of Planning 
Industry and Environment (DPIE) received submissions from other agencies and the community. School 
Infrastructure NSW have provided DPIE with a formal response outlining how the items raised by the agencies and 
community will be addressed. The Response to Submissions Report will be published on the DPIE website and along 
with the Environmental Impact Statement will be assessed as part of the SSD application determination. 

Construction of the remainder of the upgrade is expected to start later in the year, subject to DPIE’s approval and 
development consent conditions. We will keep you updated as the project progresses. 

Thank you for your patience while we deliver this important school infrastructure. 
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